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distances create a substantial service gap for families in Southgate seeking access to 
Catholic education. 

To address this gap, the BGCDSB is actively pursuing the identification of a suitable 
school site in Dundalk to support future student accommodation. The Board’s goal is to 
establish a local Catholic elementary school and, in time, explore potential opportunities 
for secondary programming to better serve the community. 

The site within this particular development has been determined unsuitable for a school 
due to its limited size and environmental constraints. BGCDSB will continue to monitor 
growth, review development applications, and work with municipal partners to identify 
and secure a viable site in Dundalk. 

Conditions: 

Due to concerns associated with school accommodation, the Bruce Grey Catholic 
District School Board wishes to advise that should the development proceed to the 
satisfaction of the municipality, that the attached clauses be included in the municipal 
conditions of approval and subsequently within any agreements of purchase and sale 
for the proposed units of this plan. Please also refer to the attached sign specifications 
for the Bruce Grey Catholic District School Boards’ development-site signage 
requirements. 

We will continue to monitor development growth in Southgate/Dundalk on behalf of the 
BGCDSB as it relates to the cumulative impact on local schools. The BGCDSB also 
requests notification of any modifications, community consultations, appeals, or notices 
of decision related to these plans. 

Please note that further to the comments provided, the BGCDSB reserves the right to 
revise their position as needed without further notice. Should you require additional 
information regarding these comments, please contact 

 

Sincerely, 

 BURPl. 








